
Dear Editor, 
 
You will find in the hess web interface a new version of our manuscript hess-2019-690, that 
includes all the minor modifications suggested by both the editor and the anonymous referee. 
Only one point was not considered in the revised manuscript: the lon/lat were not included in 
Figure 1, because we have estimated that the political borders and the contours showing the 
topography allow a quick and easy visualisation of the location of the domain considered in the 
study. This is a way to avoid overloading the figure with additional information that is not used in 
the text, and that would appear with a small size of the police, difficult to read. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Martin Ménégoz 


